NEWBURGH CE PRIMARY SCHOOL

Back Lane, Newburgh, Nr Wigan, Lancashire. WN8 7XB Tel: 01257 462916 email: head@newburgh.lancs.sch.uk

School website: www.newburgh.lancs.sch.uk Headteacher: Mrs J A Reynolds BSc QTS (Hons)



Newsletter - Friday 15th March 2019



Stars of the Week
Gospel Value: Forgiveness

Crane Rory Wade:-

For being a sensible friend.

Halton Rosy Penn:-

For super work & great sitting on the carpet this week.

Lucas Hayden Watts:-

For an excellent effort with his explanation text.

Year 3 Alfie Hudson-Roberts:-

For being a kind friend & working really hard in class.

Year 4 Adam Summerfield:-

For his fantastic effort in all his learning.

Year 5 Leah Surplice:-

For her excellent work writing a Sci-Fi story.

Year 6 Georgia Beard:-

For always trying her best in every subject.

Class News

Everyone—Class photographs are on Wednesday.

Crane—Tuesday 19th March, Afternoon Sleepover. Crane will celebrate reading and filling their effort jar by having an afternoon sleepover. Team Crane must bring their pyjamas in and a book to share. Optional extras are a teddy, a dressing gown, a pair of slippers, a sleeping bag, blanket, pillow, torch..... After lunch we will 'get ready for bed' and made beds/dens for ourselves to share our stories with one another. Please don't bring school bags in on this day.

Venables—Venables are going on a trip to the Council Offices on Monday 25th March. All details/booking for this are on Parent Pay.

Design a Book Cover

Chapel Gallery in partnership with Edge Hill are running a competition for children to "Design a Book Cover". Full details are attached to this newsletter. The closing date is Friday 29th March and shortlisted entries will be displayed in Chapel Gallery.

Easter Bingo

Our Easter Bingo will be on Thursday 4th April, doors open at 5.30 for a 6pm start. To make this event a success we would like to make Friday 29th March a non-uniform day. Instead of a donation of money we would like children to bring an Easter egg, Easter craft or Easter cuddly toy to school. We hope we will then have plenty of prizes for the event.

During the bingo we will also have refreshments and Easter accessories available to purchase.

To make this event a success **we need your help** to create 'hamper' prizes with all the donations & help with the event during the night.

If you are able to volunteer your time to make this event a success please add your name to the whiteboard that will be displayed in the hall during Parents Evening.

We hope that all the monies raised by all future PTA events this school year will help towards the purchase of resources on our playground that will benefit all children.

Choir Club

Our choirmaster James is really impressed with the children here at Newburgh and we are really pleased to be able to confirm that Choir Club will be continuing in the summer term.

Newburgh Nursery & All Round Care News



Nurserv

It's Nursery photographs on Wednesday morning. If your child is not normally in you can bring them in for 9 in their uniform so they can take part.

Nursery noticeboard is located next to the door you drop off and pick up children from.

If you are thinking of changing the hours your child attends Nursery after Easter please let us know by the end of March. Thank you.

Holiday Club

Holiday Club details are all in the calendar! Booking will be online using Parent Pay. Strictly first come first served. A text will confirm when bookings are open.

Signed



Road Safety

Could all parent please be aware of not allowing children to walk through the staff car park. Also please try and follow the unofficial one way system at these times and drive up to school from the Post Office to avoid traffic congestion on Back Lane.

Church News



t

All are welcome to come along, say hello and find out what we do!

JAM Club is for children aged 3 years plus, meeting during term time. The children can join in crafts, games and chat with friends while exploring the bible. We meet in church @10.30am. Children are then escorted to the vestry following the 1st hymn.

On **Family Service mornings**, the service takes place in the school hall with an area for play set aside for the children. The family service content is then very much focused on being all-age inclusive.

The next JAM Club date:

Sunday 17th March is Family Service.

Any queries - contact Suzanne Finch 01257 404321.

Newburgh Craft Fair

Newburgh Craft Fair needs a new team! This is a really enjoyable event to organise, working closely with school. It's a busy day but great fun! Contact Fiona Casey or Gwennan (Reuben's Mum) who will happily talk you through everything.